
 
South Korea and the U.S. lifted the Korea-U.S. Missile Guidelines at the summit 

in Washington on May 21, 2021—for the first time in 42 years. The termination is 
clearly a positive development, yet leaves room for reflection. In the past, South 
Korea's exaggerated intention to attack had led to such guidelines, and South Korea 
dogmatically approached the issue, instead of consulting with its allies. Unlike the gen-
eral perception, the termination of the missile guidelines has little effect on North 
Korea's nuclear response capability.

It is time for South Korea to overcome its misunderstandings about missile guide-
lines and make efforts to prepare a nuclear response. South Korea must focus on ac-
quiring defensive missiles and technology, not offensive missiles and technology. 
Nonetheless, the termination of the missile guidelines is still expected to have some 
effect on curbing China.
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※ Translator’s note: This is a third party’s unofficial translation of the original paper 

which was written in Korean. All references should be made to the original paper.
※ This article is written based on the author’s personal opinions and does not reflect the 

views of the Sejong Institute. 


